
 

 

 
When you pass through the waters, I will be with you; and when you 
pass through the rivers, they will not sweep over you. When you walk 
through the ɤre, you will not be burned; the ɥames will not set you 
ablaze.         Isaiah 43:2 
  
My two sons, Josh and Caleb, grew up in the small town of Delphos out 
in Western Ohio. Consequently, they were familiar with the tornado si-
rens which could be heard all throughout the city. The ɤrst distinctive 
siren, the Tornado Watch, meant conditions were right for a tornado to 
occur and you should be cautious and careful. The second distinctive 
siren was the Tornado Warning, indicating a tornado had been sighted 
and you needed to take action. At the sound of this siren, Caleb would 
run and hide in the shower of our bathroom. (It was a safe place being 
in the very center of our home.) However, we would rescue him from 
that spot and all go down into the basement where we would sit and 
wait out the storm. 

Usually, within a few minutes, we were all excited to hear the ȶAll 
Clear Siren.ȷ This meant the worst of the storm was over, the tornado 
had passed through town and it was all right for us to resume our nor-
mal life.  

Well, itȴs been far more than a few minutes so we are all exited to hear 
the CDC, the governor and our elders give us the ȶAll Clear Siren.ȷ This 
means the worst of the pandemic is over, the crisis has passed and it is 
all right for us to resume our normal life. Inside this Messenger you can 
read the Sessionȴs decision to resume Sunday morning worship and 
meetings as normal.  

As we return to a more normal lifestyle, I am reminded of the words 
from Isaiah. For just as God was with the Israelites as they passed 
through the waters and the ɤre; God was with 
us as we passed through this pandemic. And I 
give thanks that our great and mighty God will 
be with us in each and every storm that we 
encounter in this world. But right now, letȴs 
rejoice and praise God for the All Clear Siren! 

In Christȴs Love, Pastor Steve  
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

 

 
 

  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH MASK MANDATE AND SOCIAL DISTANCING 
LIFTED JUNE 2, 2021 

             
At the May 18th meeting, the Session unanimously agreed: Based on CDC Guidelines ef-

fective June 2, 2021 Champion Presbyterian Church will no longer require facial coverings 
and will discontinue social distancing for worship and all other church activities. Of course, 
those individuals who still desire to wear their masks are welcome to do so.  
 
 So on Sunday, June 6th, the ropes will be gone and you may sit wherever you wish. Also, 
on that day you may resume standing to sing during the worship service. And that day, the Dea-
cons will resume their duties as Greeters before worship.      

Please note: The Deacons will not resume their duty as Ushers because we will no long-
er collect the Offering during morning worship. Our present system has worked very effectively 
this past year. So your Elders ask you to please continue dropping your gifts into the boxes, mail 
them to the church or make use of online giving via the church website.  

 All your Elders and your Pastor Thank You for your patience and cooperation as we 
navigated through this year of Covid 19. We give Praise to the Lord, for helping us make it 
through the pandemic without incident.   
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How are things going? Is it Friday yet? I don't know if y'all are feeling it too, but it 

seems like I just keep getting bombarded with problems and issues and bad news. I 
think a lot of us feel like we're just trying to keep stomping out all the little fires 

that keep popping up - hoping nothing grows into a big fire. We tend to want to solve 
everything all on our own. It just seems impossible! 

God doesn't want us to focus on the problems. He wants us to focus on the solutionñ
Him. He's not overwhelmed by any of the things that are overwhelming us right now. 

He has a plan and He will work that plan out. I think about all the stories I've read in 
Scripture where people faced impossible circumstances. Like the Israelites - fleeing 

from Pharaoh and facing the Red Sea. That wasn't impossible. I bet NO ONE in that 
whole family thought "we could just walk through the sea." But God had a plan and He 
gave them safe travels from their enemy. Or like when Daniel was thrown in the li-

on's den. I'm sure he didn't think "oh maybe these lions, who have-
n't been fed for days, will just not be hungry tonight." No, he 

faced something impossible but God had plans for Daniel that did 
not include being dinner. 

Look at this passage in Luke - Mary was young and confused and 
not sure how she could be pregnant with God's son, how all of the 

angels' promises could possibly come trueé and she was told "For 
with God nothing shall be impossible." 

The point is pretty clear. God will absolutely do all that He said He would do. It's not 

up to us to figure out the how - we just have to trust Him and walk in faith. 

 

 

When I look at the calendar for June, two things come to mind. The first thing is 

"Summer is finally here!" The second is "I might have gotten over ambitious with the 

planning." But that's ok! I am excited to change things up, get out of the office, do 

different things, and enjoy the outdoors with our students. So, get out your calen-

dars and mark down these fun-friendly, God-centered activities for your children. 

(And yes, God is even there in putt-putting, because my score needs all the help it 

can get!) 
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From Cheri Smith, Director of Youth and Childrenõs  Ministries 



 

 

 Children's Activities: 

 Summer Reading Program, Pre-4th grades. Mondays, June 7, 14, 21,
 28th, 10-11AM: 20 min reading, 20 min craft/game, 20 min making/
 eating snack. June themes: donuts, fun with rocks, fish and instru
 ments. 

    Gymsters, Monday, June 21st, 6:30-8PM at CPChurch. $3 per person. 

 Gaga for Goats, Friday, June 11th, 10AM-2PM. Trip to Cuyahoga Falls 
 Gaga for Goats Farm. We will be playing with and hanging out with 
 miniature goats. $2 per person. Weather permitting. 

 Putt-Putt of Warren, Wednesday, June 16th, 6-7:30PM. $5 a person. 
 Weather permitting. 

 

 Picnic, Swimming & Games, Wednesday, June 30th, 6-8PM, 4730 
 Parkman Rd, Southington, OH 44470. Hotdogs, S'mores & drinks 
 available. Bring a snack or side to share. 

Youth Activities: 

 Youth Bible Study, Mondays, June 7, 14, 21, 28th, 6-7:30PM at John
 Russell's home. Supper & swimming afterwards. If it rains, we will go
 indoors. 

 

 Putt-Putt of Warren, Wednesday, June 9th, 6-7:30PM. $5 per
 person. Weather permitting. 

 

 Gaga for Goats, Thursday, June 17th, 10AM-4PM. Cuyahoga Valley 
 National Park, Goat Farm, Petting Zoo & Hiking. $2 per person. 
 Pack full lunch. 

 Car Wash Fundraiser at CPC for Youth activities and Church Camp, 
 Saturday, June 19th, 10AM-1PM. 

 

 Picnic, Swimming & Games, Wednesday, June 23rd, 6-8PM, 4730 
 Parkman Rd, Southington, OH 44470. Hotdogs, S'mores, drinks pro
 vided. Bring a snack or side dish to share. Fishing available (bring 
 your own gear). 

ALL EVENTS REQUIRE PERMISSION FORMS 
IF THE PARENT IS NOT STAYING FOR ANY ACTIVITY 
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  GRADUATION OPEN HOUSES 

 
 
Kwame' Washington  Gillian Atkinson   Ryan Seigman 
Saturday, June 5th  Saturday, June 5th  Sunday, June 13th  
1-5PM    2-5PM    1-6PM 
Outreach Center   5865 Morrell Ray  Social Hall 
     Bristolville OH 44402 

 
 

 
 

Jaden Hayslett, Graduate of Champion High  School, proud parents are 
Mandy and David Hayslett. Jaden enjoys baseball and plays the guitar. He 
will be attending YSU, majoring in Elementary Education where he hopes 
that he can share his love of music, especially the guitar. *** We apolo-
gize for unintentionally omitting Jaden from the May Messenger. 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
    
SOC (Senior Outreach Citizens - for those 55 and over) will hold 
a Fellowship/Reorganizational Meeting on MONDAY, JUNE 7TH, 
10AM in the Social Hall. Light refreshments will be served. Eve-
ryone is welcome to attend. Please join us as we get back into 
the normal swing of things! 
 
 
 

  THURSDAY,  JUNE 10TH,  7PM 
       SOCIAL HALL 

 
 

PASTORAL CARE 
 

Rev. Stelle will be on vacation from Thursday, June 3rd until Satur-
day, June 19th. If you need Pastoral Care during either of those 
times, you may call the church office or call Rev. David Black at 
330-393-8833. 
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Financial Statistics through April 
 

 Income for Month $   24,494 
 Expenses for Month $   28,795 
 Income Deficit for April  $   - 4,301 
 
 Year to date Income $ 115,069 
 Year to date Expenses $ 113,236 
 Surplus through April 30, 2021  $     1,834   
 
 Capital Improvement - Parking Lot      $   61,019 

 

 

ONLINE GIVING 
 

 Online giving is now an option for those who are interested. There are two 
 methods for online giving. The first is through our website at champion
 pres.org. Click on "Click to Donate" and follow prompts. The second is a 
 free app called "GivePlus Church". In the app search for Champion Presby
 terian Church and you can begin donating through the app.  

 When you give online, the church is charged a 2% processing fee. If you 
 choose to, you can check a box to give an additional 2% to help offset the 
 processing fee. 

 If you have any questions and/or need help getting started, call Joy Ratell at 
 330-847-9614. Her office hours are Monday - Thursday 9AM to 1PM. 
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SKILLED CARE NURSING HOMES  

Gillette - Helen Martin 

Armstrong Memory Care - Mary Troughton 

Community Commons - Dick Bush; LaJune Cook 

Shepherd of Valley - Nancy Bollenbacher 

Continuing Healthcare @ The Ridge - Joan Citarella 



 

 

  

 

MISSIONARY OF THE MONTHȱ BELLA WOMEN'S CENTER 

  

On Sunday, June 6th, Tia Ciferno will 
be with us during morning worship to 
update us on the past year's ministry 
of The Bella Women's Center during a 
"Minute for Mission". After worship, 
Bella Bear Bottles will be available in 
the hallway as you leave. There is a 
slip inside the bottle to ɤll out and return with your 
"bottled" donations. Bottles can be returned whenever 
they are full - hopefully by mid-July. They can be 

placed in a special basket for them on the literature table by the front 
sanctuary doors, or returned to the church ofɤce. Bella Women's Cen-
ter encourages choosing life! 
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Warren Family Mission on is our local mission for June. Needs, 

in family size portions, are: tuna fish, other canned meats, soup, 

baked beans, beef stew, ham, fruit, condiments, pasta with meat 

(i.e., Chef Boyardee), juice, Kool-Aid, tea and coffee 

(instant/regular), hygiene products, laundry soap and detergent. 

Note: Items may be dropped in baskets in the Narthex near the Missions Map all 

month. 

         IN THE MILITARY  

OH:  Bret Larson   CO:  Bryan McCausland 

GA: Michael Smith         AK:  Chaplain Ben Masillem 

FL:  Austin Arnold  KY:  Trevor Ross 

NC: Kyle Atkinson 
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 The Adult Sunday School class is now meeting on Sunday morn
 ings at 8:30AM in the Social Hall. 

  We are studying the Series with Dr. David Jeremiah, who is the 
  New York Best Selling Author, HOPE 

  Topics being discussed will be: 

  1. Hope in the Midst of the Storm     5. Hope When Facing Disaster 
  2. Hope after Failure       6. Hope after Loss 
  3. Hope during a financial Collapse  7. Your Ultimate Hope 
  4. Hope amid Serious Illness 

 
                   
                  

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
AUGUST 2ND THROUGH 6TH 
9:30AM đ 12:30PM 

 
Looking ahead toward Vacation Bible School: Cheri Smith has once again asked me to lead 
crafts this year for Bible School (as well as a few times for Summer Reading Programs). I 
have been busy coming up with the cutest crafts that coordinate with Cheri's themes and YOU 
CAN HELP! 
 
Listed below are some items I need for crafts this summer - there are may be things left over 
from a craft you (or your kids) once did, things you no longer need just lying around gather-
ing dust, or perhaps you would just like to help. There will be a collection box outside the 
sanctuary, as well as updated inserts in the bulletins. If you have any questions, please see 
Brenda Stelle, Elaine Metz, or Amber Seigman. - Thank you so much - Brenda Stelle 
 

ITEMS NEEDED 
 
 Canning Rings 
 Red bricks with holes 
 Silk flowers and leaves 
 Small floral butterflies, bugs, birds, or other fun creatures 
 Different colors of duct tape 
 BRIGHT red and BRIGHT blue cardstock paper 
 Star stickers 
 Alphabet letter stickers 
 Old metal square or round cake pans 
 Air drying clay 
 Play-Doh 



 

 

  

 

 
  
 
 
06/08 Ed Barnett 2345 Crocker Road #305, Westlake OH 44145 93 
 
06/13 Fred Sutliff 239 Cranberry Court, Warren OH 44483 92 
 
06/25 Dave Jenkins 15 Sandpiper Court, Cortland OH 44410 83 
 

 ANNIVERSARIES 
 
06/06 Paul & Jan Kandel 4660 Verona NW, Warren OH 44483 57 
 
06/08 Butch & Nancy Taylor 5931 Louise NW, Warren OH 44483 64 
 
06/20 Ed & Gladys Barnett 2345 Crocker Road #305, Westlake OH 44145 68 
 
06/20 Vern & Debbie Yoder 2811 North Leavitt Road, Warren OH 44485 51 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you for all your prayers, notes, cards and offers of help. It was ap-
preciated while I recovered from Shingles. Thank you to Pastor Steve for 
his uplifting phone calls. ~~ In Christ's love & service, Joyce Vens 

 
Dear Church Family - We would like to thank you for the prayers, calls, 
cards and concern for our family during my brother Larry's illness. Know-
ing he is pain free and in the Lord's company gives us great comfort as we 
celebrate his life May 22, 2021. We are so Blessed being a part of this 
great church family. ~~ Love and Blessings, Linda, Bill and Larry's family. 
 
Dear Church Family - I want to thank you for all the prayers, cards, calls, 
food and offers to bring me food and rides to appointments, food shopping 
and rescue from emergency room. Thank you to Pastor Stelle for prayers 
and calls. Thanks to the many prayers, my wrist is healing with little 
pain. ~~ Elaine Metz. 
 
Thank you so much for all the beautiful cards for our 55th anniversary in 
January. Also, thanks for the calls, cards, support and prayers during my 
struggle with two kidney stones. We are so thankful for the support we 
get from our church family. ~~ Jerry and Rose Anderson 
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